[image: image1.jpg]AV
“awAUCD

ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY CENTERS ON DISABILITIES
EDUCATION. SERVICE

RESEARCH .




























June 10, 2013

The Honorable Tom Harkin

Chairman

Committee on Health, Education, Labor and Pensions

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Harkin:

On behalf of the Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD), I write to thank you for your strong leadership on behalf of students with developmental and other disabilities and for introducing the Strengthening America’s Schools Act, legislation to reauthorize and strengthen the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA).  

The Strengthening America’s Schools Act strengthens the law in ways that we believe will increase students with disabilities chances to succeed academically, including supporting the use of multi-tiered systems of support, universal design for learning, positive behavioral interventions and supports, and new policies related to early education.  

Most importantly, the bill eliminates the use of alternate assessments using modified achievement standards.  Although there are students with disabilities who are not achieving grade-level proficiency, there is no empirical evidence to demonstrate that exempting a significant percentage of them from the grade-level academic achievement standards is the appropriate response.   Many students with disabilities can achieve grade-level work when given the right access to high quality instruction, with qualified teachers and appropriate accommodations for both instruction and assessment.   This bill will give them the opportunity to access the general curriculum and achieve a standard diploma. 

The bill also ensures that only students for whom the alternate assessment based on alternate academic standards (AA-AAS) is appropriate may have their progress measured and reported using this standard.  This policy change removes the barrier faced by too many students who do not have the opportunity to master grade level work and allows them the opportunity to pursue a standard high school diploma.  

The bill confirms that schools must take action to address gaps in academic performance for all students, not just those in focus or priority schools (the bottom 15 percent). The bill will require all subgroups, including students with disabilities, to make annual progress towards performance targets and achievement goals

Finally, the Strengthening America’s Schools Act will require robust data collection to measure achievement and academic growth for all students to determine whether schools and districts are properly meeting their targets and preparing students to graduate college and career ready.  The bill also requires data collection to improve school climate, including discipline data for all students; the incidence rates of school violence, bullying, arrests and law enforcement referrals, and drug and alcohol abuse; and the number of school districts that implement positive behavioral supports and school-based mental health programs.  

These, and other improvements to the law, will go a long way in helping students with disabilities to successfully graduate and go on to postsecondary education, integrated employment or service opportunities.  

Thank you again for your continued strong leadership related to educating all students, including those with disabilities. You can count on AUCD to support your leadership in moving this important bill through Congress.

Sincerely,
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